Regular Meeting			 			        		May 8, 2023
	
The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, May 8th, 2023 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  All rose to the pledge of Allegiance.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Patrick Deitrick with Supervisors Matt Dodge, Lanny Wertz, Kaydee Miller and Donnie Wagner present.  Solicitor Zach Dugan was present. Visitors present included Doug McClintock, Jan Landis, Ruth Little, Lorena Hampton and Todd Winder.

Public Concern – Lorena Hampton, President of the PTO came to speak on behalf of the Elementary Students and asked for donation of any kind to help the kids with nest year’s field trips. It costs $15 per student, there are currently 530 students. She has been to all of the businesses from the Landfill to the Muncy Bridge. She presented the Supervisors with a Letter and a Draft Budget for 2023-2024 School year. PTO currently has 4 members and it is not affiliated with the school, it is a separate entity. 

The minutes from the work session and the Regular Township meeting were approved as presented on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wertz, unanimous vote.

	Fire Company Report- Fire Chief Winder reported they had a big training over the weekend at the Landfill with multiple companies. Next weekend they will be at Wenger’s Feed Mill. If anyone has any questions, they are welcome to come down to the Fire station any time. Total EMS 112, Box alarms 6, Rescue 17, Tacticals 10, Still alarms 4, hazardous materials 1, water rescue 0, Total incidents 150.
Road Master Report –Picked up garbage at park, washed 2017 truck, cleaned roads of broken limbs, cut dead tree on East Blind Road. Fixed stop sign at Baker Lane, PA #1 Calls, posted sign for meeting on Armstrong Road. Repaired sign on Clinton Drive, checked missing signs on Brouse Road. Mowed grass at park and around twp building. Cut Brush on Rte 54 and park area. Relocated sign on Grandview for resident. Installed 2 handicap signs on Amrstrong Road for a resident. Met with WBRA to clean out drainage pipe on Louisa/Fredna Avenue, cleaned storm drains, sprayed weeds at Twp and Park. 
 	 
	 Old Business – Kid Wind Trip – Supervisor Dodge commented we discussed this at the last meeting. Fire Chief Winder commented the kids raised $1700 at the car wash and the Water Authority donated the water. Supervisor Dodge made a motion to approve $500 as a donation, second by Supervisor Miller, all in favor. Enos Beiler Plans- Chairman Deitrick commented our 2nd Engineer Lundy reviewed the plans as a result some areas will need addressed on the plans for stormwater management. Chairman Deitrick commented to Conditionally Approve the plans and once the revised plans come to the township to have them be reviewed by the Planning Commission, Supervisor Wertz made a motion for Conditional Approval, second by Chairman Deitrick, all in favor. Complaints- Supervisor Dodge commented developing a better system at addressing and tracking the complaints/violations. Secretary Wertz commented the certified letters are ending up in Harrisburg and when you track them, it just says lost in transit. 
Fire Chief Winder commented maybe try using UPS. Supervisor Dodge suggested a monthly report from Codes for the monthly meetings.

New Business 
· Spring Meeting Attendance for Wednesday May 24, Supervisor Wagner and Supervisor Wertz will be attending.

•  Community Clean Up Week – Flyers are up, Ad was run in Webb         Weekly, its on the Website, it was posted on Montgomery News and Views, Supervisor Wagner will put it on the Uncensored Website.

•   Fire Hydrant Agreement – Chairman Deitrick commented the township received the bill from the water authority. We need the flow/testing report before we can send the check. Fire Chief Winder commented that they have not received all of the Stortz fittings as of yet. He also said there are 4 hydrants in the township that don’t move and there are 5 or 6 on Cemetery Road that don’t work. Solicitor Zach Dugan will take care of composing the letter for the Water Authority and Chief Winder will get the exact locations for the hydrants that don’t move and don’t work.


Correspondence was presented and reviewed.   


The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wagner, unanimous vote.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	24 Checks	$ 19,311.46
			State Fund	 	  1 Check	$      321.57
			ARP Fund		  1 Check	$  10,800.00
			Park Donation         1 Check       $    1,575.00
		 
	Public Comment – Resident Jan Landis commented on her concerns of the screening and noise. Supervisor Wagner commented once the building is up, they shouldn’t hear it as they currently do and compared it to where it was located prior and how the barn held back the noise. Chairman Deitrick commented he went and looked at 4 other sawmills and suggested that they go look at them.

	After no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:47 pm on a motion from Chairman Deitrick, second by Supervisor Wertz, unanimous vote.



							Holly Wertz, Secretary




					 
